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PLAN BIGGER FOR THE FUTURE 
 

Many are the plans in a man’s heart, but it is the LORD’S purpose that prevails. (Proverbs 19:21) 

 

This week the microwave oven in my home stopped working. It’s only five years old – what’s up 

with that? I thought these things were supposed to last a little longer. To fix it will cost twice as 

much as buying a new one, unless maybe I can find a used microwave oven at a thrift store – in 

which case, my food might even glow in the dark!  
 

Does it seem to you like everything’s wearing out faster than it used to? Thinner fabric, plastic 

parts, and mass produced electronics are the “new normal.” And even though we complain that 

things ought to last a little longer, let me ask you this: would you really prefer to be driving the 

same car for the last 20 years? Do you intend to be using your iPhone 20 years from now?   
 

Change happens whether we want it to or not. The prospect of changes in future has many of us 

upset. Cuts to the department of defense will hurt many in our town, as will tax hikes on the 

wealthy and middle class. Health care as we know it will begin to change in 2014, and entitlement 

reform cannot be far behind. How that will affect your bottom line is anyone’s guess. 
 

The Bible reminds us that nothing lasts forever, not even the physical universe. The Psalmist wrote, 

“[The heavens & the earth] will perish…they will all wear out like a garment. Like clothing you 

will change them and they will be discarded.” (Psa 102:25-26) Like hippie headdresses and bellbot-

toms, our planet is going out of style. It’s not climate change that will do us in, we’re headed for a 

cosmological cataclysm.  
 

And if our world won’t last forever, what about us and our grand achievements? The apostle Peter 

wrote, “All men are like grass, and all their glory is like the flowers of the field; the grass withers 

and the flowers fall.” (1 Peter 1:24) Our empire will turn to dust as every one before it did. Our 

bodies will wear out and we will leave our estate, such as it is, behind. Like a footprint in the sand, 

time’s tides will wipe our legacy from memory. 
 

Only one thing will last: God’s love for us in Christ. He gave up his heavenly home so we have 

somewhere to go after we leave our earthly home. He gave up his glory and honor to endure shame 

and humiliation, so that we can leave our sin and guilt behind on earth.   
 

Nothing in this world lasts long – and that’s a good thing for us. We don’t want to lug around our 

outdated sinful selves any longer than necessary. Death is our doorway to a better being, and it’s 

open for all. As good as it gets on earth, it’s only going to get better. 
 

That is what makes everything we do here on earth have far greater significance than we can imag-

ine. Our decisions and plans have consequences that will extend beyond this world’s timeline. That 

certainly provides some perspective to our planning, doesn’t it? How will you structure your sched-

ule and your budget in light of God’s bigger plans?  
 

As you consider the state of our church in 2013 as 

reflected in the reports in this issue, rejoice at the lives 

God is touching through the message of his Son’s for-

giveness and love. Our church is strong because our 

God is strong. As our church continues to plan for the 

future, and especially as we consider adding extended 

care to our children’s ministry, we trust that God’s 

plans will ultimately succeed. These are not just busi-

ness decisions that we are making for the survival of 

our ministry. We are building bridges from this world 

into the next.  
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OUTREACH  REPORT—January 13, 2013 
Jon Ehrman, Chairman 

 
The following is a summary of Outreach activities completed the first half of this year: 

 New prospect visitations—Outreach Chairman made personal visits to 20 prospective mem-
bers from July 1, 2012 thru January 4, 2013. 

 Every Member Canvass—Church participated in Synod led effort with six members visiting 
thirty-five Church families. 

 Madison Street Festival, October 6, 2012—Church participated in annual street fair for citi-
zens of Madison with a booth handing out cups of hot chocolate, bottles of water and literature.  
This fair attracts thousands of visitors from area each year. 

 Christmas for Kids program held December 15, 2012—Our Church held this half day Vaca-
tion Bible School for children ages 3-12; with attendance by 52 children and preschool parents 
in the community. 

 Annual German Service held December 23, 2012—Our Church held our annual bilingual 
worship service for German community. 

 Monthly Church Newsletter—Outreach Chairman prepared two articles for this monthly 
newsletter. 

 Church Council—Outreach Chairman attended and supported monthly Council meetings. 

 Long Range Planning Committee—Outreach Chairman supported and/or led monthly LRP 
Meetings. 

 Prospect mailing each month—Pastor and Church Secretary keeps Church information in 
front of prospects who have visited in the past or show interest in various ways.  This involves 
sending out a law/gospel message and calendar to 50-75 prospects each month. 

 New Mover mailing each month—Pastor and Church Secretary mailed out a high quality 
postcard with photo of church, directions and time of services, plus information about pre-
school sent to people who have recently moved to the area.  This involves sending out 200-250 
pieces per month. 
 

 Information Box—at the suggestion of one of our members, our Church purchased and  
installed an information box in our Church driveway.  This box contains literature about our 
Church and service times as well as literature regarding our Little Lambs Preschool.  The infor-
mation in this box is available 24/7 to those who visit our Church for various events or who turn 
around in our driveway. 

 

Valentine’s Day Sweetheart Banquet 
 

February 16   5:30 PM 
 

Sign up sheets will be out by January 20th and are being limited to the first 40 people.  

Make plans for delicious food and desserts .   

More details coming….   
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Pastor’s Report to  
Congregational Assembly   

January 13, 2013  
 
 

Congregational Stats 
Total Members - 125 
 

Communicant Members - 104 
Baptized Members- 21 
 

Ave. Sunday Worship Attendance - 78 
 

Membership Changes  

Transfers In - 2 
Mary Snyder 

#ÈÒÉÓ $ÒÉÅÓÂÁÃÈ 
 

Transfers Out – 4  
Dan & Jen Brown (Evie, Ian) 

 

Release from membership – 5 
Pat Patton (Hailey) 
Arron Frasier 
Bill & Judy Schrader 
 

 

 

 

 

Removal from membership - 3 

+ÅÎ Ǫ 0ÁÔ "ÒÏ×Î 
Susan Frasier 

Baptisms - 1 
William Taylor 
 

Funeral – 1 

$ÁÎÉÅÌ 2ÏÅÔÓ ɉϋȾφψȾυφɊ 
 

Marriage - 1 
Chris & Cyndi Driesbach 
 
Professions of Faith – 2 

"ÁÒÂÁÒÁ ,ÏÈÍÁÎÎ 
Zach Zimmerman  
 

Youth Confirmations -2 
Hayden Zimmerman 
Kayli Zimmerman 

Ministry Highlights 
 
)ÎÒÅÁÃÈ 
Growing in Hope (Non-member enrollment: 3) 
Visit M. Gaines at Dalton Co. Jail in Trenton, GA  

 Aug. 12, 2012 

 Sept. 25, 2012 

 Nov. 11, 2012 
Youth Rally (June 26-30 @ Knoxville, TN) 
Camp South (July 9-13 @ Helen, GA) 
Church Campout  

Sept. 28-30 @ Cloudland Canyon State Park, Tren-
ton GA 

Weekly Adult Bible Class Average: 27 
Children Sunday School Average: 12 
Enrollment in Youth Confirmation: 7 
 
/ÕÔÒÅÁÃÈ 
Tennis Clinic Attendance: 29  
Summer Canvassing Sessions: 5 
New Preschool Parent Interviews: 6 
Madison Street Festival 
Trunk or Treat 

 
7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 
Anniversary Service Attendance: 139  
Chris Driesbach 
German Service 
Christmas Eve  
Laptop Donation 
 
3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄÓÈÉÐ 
S.A. District Convention  

June 11-13 @ Indian Rocks Beach, FL 
Pastors’ Institute (Aug. 5-7 @ Cincinnati, OH)  
S.A. District Called Workers’ Conference  

Oct. 26-28 @ Orlando, FL 
Every Member Visits: 6 
Youth Group Fundraisers Total  
 Aug.-Dec. 2012: $838 
Family Vacations 

 June 14-25, 2012 

 December 26-28, 2012 
 
"ÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ Ǫ 'ÒÏÕÎÄÓ 
Repave parking lot 
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)ÎÒÅÁÃÈɂ*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ υχȟ φτυχ 
"ÁÒÔ ,ÅÁÈÙ 

 
Little Lambs Learning Center has been facing serious challenges this year due to declining enrollment. We cur-
rently have 18 students-- eight 3-year-olds and ten 4-year-olds. We have taken steps to reduce staff working 
hours, including Elsa's, and we have changed the 3-year-olds' session to three days a week. These are small 
measures, but we are seeing pretty convincing evidence that our current business model is not sustainable. We 
have one more school year before Elsa retires, and we need to do some hard thinking about the future of this min-
istry.  
 
We do have some indication that parents might be more interested in day-care service. The Little Lambs board 
has been consulting with the Church Council and Long Range Planning Committee to decide where we go from 
here. Any future effort will require the support of the congregation.  
 
Meanwhile, the Morning Out Ministry (MOM) for 2-year-olds continues to serve toddlers in our community, with 
its attendance shifting between 6 and 12 over the course of the school year.  
 
MOM and Little Lambs continue to be blessings for the parents and students, and we appreciate the work of our 
staff and volunteers who make them happen. 
 
The following is an excerpt from a letter received from the parents of students in both the MOM and LLLC: 
 

I want to take this time to thank the staff of the Mornings Day Out and 

Preschool program. I can say I smile often when the boys tell me about 

their day. Each started at the Mothers Day Out program and Samuel has 

moved/grown to Preschool, time sure does fly by.  

 

I am impressed with the quality of care, nurturing, teaching as you incor-

porate ethics, morals and foundational Christian education into the pro-

gram. Both boys seem to grasp much of what is taught. What is more impres-

sive is how they act around others. My wife has done a great job reinforc-

ing what is taught at school at home. I do the same when I'm home and it 

really does pay off.  

 

Both boys can count, recognize letters, and words (reading is the next 

step) Each behaves pretty well compared to others I have seen in public. We 

feel working with the programs, enforcing what is taught builds a solid re-

lationship with the children, teachers and society as a whole.  

 

We are blessed to have you as part of our family. We thank you for the 

care, mentorship and love you provide our children. May you and yours have 

a bright Christmas!  

January 27th, Mission Festival 
Pastor Roger Schultz will be our guest Pastor, and lead us in the Bible 
Study.  He is from Calvary Academy Ministries, a high school for 
troubled teens.   Go to http://www.lambofgodchurch.org/ to 
òexternal linksó and learn more about Calvary Academy and the excel-
lent work they do.  We will have a Pot Luck lunch to welcome him 
after the service.  There will also be a door offering for the academy.  

http://www.calvaryacademy.net/


 

Latest Budget  

Figures 
 

  

Budgeted monthly offerings    $15,384.62 

Actual monthly offerings/ 
December 2012     16,847.14 

Surplus  (Deficit)    (1,462.52) 
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Building and Grounds Report to Congregation—January 13, 2013 
Jeff Alexy 

 
Here’s a summary of what has been happening with the Buildings & Grounds since the last congregational meeting: 
 

1. We had to change the mowing teams from 4 teams of 4 guys down to 3 teams of 3 guys. Thanks to everyone who 
helped mow and to Larry & Dan for maintaining the equipment. 
 
2. We got mulch added to the playground area, which was paid for by the preschool. Thanks to the people who 
helped weed the playground before we got the mulch blown in. 
 
3. Speaking of weeding, the fall workday was a success. We weeded the front shrub areas and trimmed most of the 
bushes around the church. 
 
4. We got the parking lot sealed and striped, which was paid for with the 10th Anniversary Fund. 
 
5. Landman Electric came out and fixed the parking lot lights and also replaced the lamps and ballasts in the nar-
thex and the spotlights in the sanctuary. Those have been some of the biggest budget items in the B&G department. 
 
6. I called the city and got them to fill in the ruts out in front of the church right by County Line Road. It was a safety 
hazard so they did it for free. 
 
7. I led the open forum on Buildings & Grounds and provided your feedback to the Long-Range Planning  
Committee . They are going to incorporate that feedback into their long-range plan. 
 
And here are a few items that are on my to-do list: 
 

1. I’m in the process of getting the flooring replaced in the sacristies, the storage closet, the electrical closet, and the 
multi-purpose room. I’m going to try to match the color in the MP Room as best as I can, but there will be a slight 
change in color. 
 
2. I am also in the process of fixing or replacing the locks for the double doors into the preschool room and into the 
secretary/LLLC office. 
 
3. We are hoping to perform a safety audit of our grounds to see if there is anything we can improve upon to pro-
vide a safer environment for everyone. We are going to use recommendations and guidelines provided to us by 
Church Mutual. 

Lamb of God Book Club:   Interested in joining a 

book club?  Our book choices will vary between theological, spir-

itual, classics, best sellers and the list goes on. We’ve all been 

waiting for this new group to start, here is our opportunity to read 

great books, discuss them, and enjoy fellowship.   Contact Becky 

Tauchen, moderator,  btauch@hiwayy.net  with any questions. 

 

BOOK CLUB FIRST MEETING Sunday, 

January 20th after service in the sanctu-

ary:  Bring your ideas for books and we’ll 

discuss which books, dates, times, place  of 

future meetings that’s best for everyone.   

mailto:btauch@hiwayy.net
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The Results of our Every Member Canvass 2012 
 

This year WELS called upon each congregation to contact every member and solicit responses to the following 
questions: 

 How are your gifts (time, talents, & treasure) making a difference in the lives of others right now?  What 
would be lost if the giving stopped, first to Lamb of God and second to our Synod? 

 How would you like to see your gifts being put to use in the future? 
What opportunities for ministry do you foresee for Lamb of God…and what challenges would our congregation 
need to overcome? 
 
 

The theme of our Every Member Canvassing effort was “It is all about Jesus”, i.e. his gifts to us and the joy we 
have of giving back to him.  The results are as follows: 
 
 

While some members haven’t thought about the importance of their giving to others, many members do and are 
very active giving in many ways: 

“Keeping the lights on” through financial support and Church administration. 
Providing building and grounds maintenance so as to make our Church attractive and comfortable to both its 

members and to visitors. 
Contributing to our worship experience through preparation of bulletins, music, assisting pastor, setting up 

and serving communion, attending to alter, ushering, greeting visitors and spreading the Gospel.  
Teaching and providing support to Sunday school, youth programs, MOMs and Little Lambs Pre-school. 
Supporting Outreach events, neighborhood canvassing and following up with visitors. 
Maintaining Church communications through newspaper advertising, monthly newsletter articles, website, 

web casting, up dating events monitor in Narthex, highlighting prayer needs, providing weekly Bytes of 
Bread and daily Bible readings. 

Supporting and hosting of small groups. 
Providing after-service hospitality and support to Kitchen for coffee and drinks, snacks, meals and cleanup 

each Sunday. 
 

 

What would be lost if we stopped giving to Lamb of God? 

 Programs would cease; the Church would not be able to pay its bills. 

 Motivation to come to church would be lost. 

 The church would cease to exist. 
 
 

What would be the affects on our Synod? 

 There would be a reduction in number of projects, growth, and number of people touched by God’s word. 

 We would no longer have the Synod schools and seminaries. 

 The Synod would eventually shut down and mission programs would stop. 
 
        

How would you like to see your gifts being put to use in the future?  Some members responded  
as follows: 

Some had no opinion or interest in responding to this question. 
Others responded with suggestions to help others as follows; 

Provide aid to those at risk, 
Offer help to fix things around people’s houses, 
Give food and shelter to homeless, 
Provide aid to veterans, 

          Continued on page 7 
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Establish Christian Care Program for special needs children, 
Support Senior Citizen home 
Offer tutoring and English as a second language to those who need help. 

Increase spiritual experiences by: 
Increasing small group studies of short subjects like Martin Luther and pursue candlelight studies 

for women. 
Moving our choir up front for services and provide choir robes. 

Some members recommended we upgrade Church facilities as follows: 
Upgrading kitchen to commercial standards, 
Increase size of storage areas, 
build another shed, 
“Go Green” by increasing recycling. 

Others suggested upgrading Church grounds by: 
Upgrading playground, 
Creating baseball/soccer/football fields on grounds, 
Building outdoor pavilion, prayer garden, & walking trail. 
Add  geo-caching site (scavenger hunt) 

Some recommended expanding our Church site by purchasing adjacent property and building a Christian 
preschool, elementary school and Gym. 

Others recommended we expand Outreach Programs by: 
Holding one day petting zoo 
Establishing Pioneers group 
Hold more events such as outside concerts, Frisbee golf, block party, Saturday night jam, and blowup 

castles to attract young families with kids. 
Utilizing T.V. commercials. 
 

What opportunities for ministry do you foresee if Lamb of God calls a second full time worker? 
While some members are not in tune with discussions regarding a need for a “called worker”, others 
suggested call worker help with the following: 

Assist pastor in many ways. 
Help with the Little Lambs Learning Center 
Assist in Church Services and youth programs 
 

What challenges would our congregation need to overcome to bring on a second full time worker? 
Need to define duties and specifics of the called worker job description. 
Getting a qualified candidate that’s a good fit for the congregation. 
Where will the money come from?  Where do we take it from? 
Need membership growth. 

 

CAMP SOUTH—SOUL SURVIVOR CHALLENGE! 

THE AMAZING RACE—TEEN CHALLENGE 
 

 

Forms for these two spectacular summer outings for our children are being distributed to 

the children in Sunday School.  To help support the cost of summer camp the youth of Lamb 

of God will restart  RENT-A-KID with workdays  March 9th,   April 6th,   April 14th,   and 

May 7th.      Go to   www.lambofgodchurch/rentakid   for sign up. 
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Lamb of God Lutheran Church 

11716 County Line Road 

Madison, AL 35756 

 

Office: (256) 464-3900 

Email: loglc@hiwaay.net 

Web Page: http://lambofgodchurch.org 

Check us out on FACEBOOK, and tell your friends you “like” us 

 

Pastor John Roebke  (Cell phone: 256-975-0056) 

 

Council/President:   Tom Poehlman 

Council/Treasurer:   Larry Povinelli 

Council/Secretary:   Bart Leahy 

Financial:     Richard Kolodzne 

In-Reach:    Bart Leahy 

Out-Reach:   Jon Ehrman 

Head Usher:   Jeff VanOrman 

Elders:    Gary Anthony,  Del Brooks,  

    Dan Peebles, Larry Harbaugh, 

    Mike Presley 

Long-Range Planning:   Jon Ehrman 

Building & Ground Chair:  Jeff Alexy 

Sunday School:   Pearl Brooks 

Choir Director:   Karla Poehlman 

Mary Martha Guild President:  Becky Tauchen 

Youth  Leader:   Pam Hess 

Little Lambs Preschool Director:  Elsa Toepke 

Morning Out Ministry Director:  Pearl Brooks 

School Board President:  Gary Anthony 

School Board V.P.:   Gabi Presley 

School Board Secretary:  Gwen Smith 

School Board Treasurer:  Cynthia Curtis 

Lawn Care Chairman:   David Bray  

Bytes of Bread:   Jan VanOrman 

Sunday Snack Scheduler:  Jan VanOrman 

LOG Historian:   Becky Tauchen 

Library:    Becky Tauchen, Gwen Smith 

Food Pantry:   Laurie Aikens 

Office Secretary:   Joni Gruber 

 

 

Sunday, February 3rd, Starts 4 PM  
 

 

 

 

 

BIG  

SUPER 

BOWL  

PARTY  
 

 

Here at Lamb of God  

in the Fellowship Room.   

Digital TV hook -up on our 

projector screen.  

Sign up to bring snacks,  

finger food,  

refreshments, desserts.  

 
 

Sunday, February 3rd, Starts 4 PM  

 

President’s Report to the Congregation   -   January 13, 2013 
 

The second half of 2012 started with a major milestone for Lamb of God, the tenth anniversary of our building. We have been 

blessed with a wonderful location and building. I had the pleasure of presenting a pictorial history of Lamb of God after our meal. 
 

The Tenth Anniversary Project Offering goal of $5,000 was reached. Just under $4,000 was used to reseal and stripe the parking 

lot. The remaining monies are to be used for upgrading our office computer and landscaping. We have also been blessed by a  

donated office computer. 
 

Outreach activities have continued with canvassing of neighborhoods in our area. We had a booth at the Madison Street Festival 

in October. Christmas for Kids was enjoyed by 43 children.  
 

Pastor and lay members have participated in a synod-wide program to visit all WELS members and lead members though the It’s 

all about Jesus bible study.  
 

The Long Range Planning Committee has been examining each aspect of our Ministry Plan. The goal is to identify possible  

improvements to each aspect (Worship, Outreach, Inreach, Stewardship, Fellowship, Building & Grounds). Much of our focus 

has been on the future of Little Lambs Learning Center. 
 

One of the upcoming events for the synod is the Synod Convention in July. Lamb of God has been chosen to send a lay delegate 

representing the Magnolia Circuit at the Synod Convention this year. Larry Povinelli has agreed to be our delegate.  

  

Term limits are forcing me off of the church council at the close of this meeting. I have enjoyed the privilege to serve as  

President.  Thank you for continuing to support Lamb of God with your time, talents and treasures.  
 

        To God be the glory!   Tom Poehlman 


